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The Head of Scrutiny (Mr Mallinson) presented the Work Programme for 2006/07.

Referring to the Asset Review, Members expressed serious concerns that although a workshop session of the Committee was due to be held later that day, the Executive had made a decision at their meeting on 19 February 2007 (EX.033/07 – copies of which were circulated to Members).  The Executive had resolved:

“1.  That the Executive agrees to the principle of establishing a Local Asset Vehicle (LAV) as a mechanism for delivering the objectives of the Asset review.

2.  That the Asset Management Group be requested to undertake a detailed investigation into the risks and benefits of a LAV to the City Council and present a report of their findings to a future meeting of the Executive and the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

3.  That the Executive agrees to the release of £100,000 from the Asset Reserve to obtain any specialist advice.”

Members stated that the Executive had made a decision on the way forward and that this had effectively taken the work away from this Committee.  The workshop planned for that afternoon now seemed to be a pointless exercise.

Serious concerns were expressed that through the Asset Review process there had been a lack of support from Officers in both arranging dates for workshop sessions and also in addressing specific concerns of Members.  At the October 2006 workshop, Members had produced a list of questions which they wanted addressed at the next workshop.  They had been assured that a workshop would be held by December 2006.  The workshop had only just been arranged for February 2007 and there was no sign that the questions Members had raised would have been addressed at that time.

Members commented that the Executive had originally been keen that this Committee undertake the Asset Review and had welcomed the Committee's participation but the Executive then appeared to have made a decision which nullified the contribution of the Committee.  There was also concern about a statement in the minutes of the Budget Consultation Large Firms Affinity Group Meeting on 10 January 2007 that "Ian McNichol commented that the Council had carried out a review of its surplus property assets and was not looking to sell off that property but find a way of using that property to bring in investment and additional funding in order to maximise income from property."  Members were very concerned that this statement had been made when the Asset Review had not been concluded.

Members then discussed whether to call-in the Executive's decision and whether, if the Executive gave a guarantee to postpone implementation of the decision and allow full scrutiny at the next scheduled meeting of this Committee, they would then withdraw a call-in.  

Members also discussed whether the Committee should terminate their involvement in the Asset Review and pass the work back to the Executive.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Work Programme be noted.

(2) That all Members of the Committee present at this meeting agree to call-in Executive decision EX.033/07 on the Asset Review as the Executive appeared to have made a decision before the work of this Committee on the Asset Review had been completed.  The call-in could be considered at a special meeting of the Committee on 5 March 2007 at 2.00pm.

(3) That this Committee agrees that if the Executive are willing to postpone the implementation of Executive decision EX.033/07 and allow the decision and the report to be included on the agenda for the next scheduled Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 12 April 2007 for formal scrutiny on that occasion, the call-in would be withdrawn and the special meeting on 5 March would not need to proceed.

(4) That this Committee terminates its involvement in the Asset Review and passes the work back to the Executive to do as they see fit.  

(5) That the workshop session of the Committee which had been arranged for the afternoon of 22 February 2007 be cancelled.







